

Headteacher: Ms C Jones
Deputy Headteacher: Mr T Larkham

## **Coleham Primary School**

For every child, an Excellent Education

Greyfriars Road, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY3 7EN

T: 01743 362668

**E:** admin@colehamprimary.co.uk **E:**businessmanager@colehamprimary.co.uk

W: www.colehamprimary.co.uk

Twitter: @colehamprimary

4th January 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

I am sure that you have all seen the Prime Minister's announcement this evening regarding the closure of all schools from tomorrow. It was wonderful today to welcome all of the children back to school and we are devastated that we will not be seeing them all again tomorrow.

It is with deep regret that the school will be closed tomorrow to **all** pupils so that we can spend the day carefully planning our remote learning and on-site provision for Critical Workers/Vulnerable children.

Tomorrow, we will communicate with you further regarding our plans for Wednesday and beyond and I would like to reassure you that we will be welcoming Critical Worker and Vulnerable children as soon as possible. If you haven't already done so, it is essential that every family fills out the form that Mr Larkham sent earlier today (for each child in your family) by clicking this link:

## **INFORMATION FORM**

Seesaw work will be in place from tomorrow from roughly 10:30am and this will continue for the rest of this week. We then intend to have our full Remote Learning Policy in action from Monday, at the latest.

I am sorry to write to you with such devastating news at this hour and at such short notice. Rest assured that we will do everything we can to support our children and families through this difficult time. We have learnt this year that our community is the very best, and we **will** rise to this challenge and look after each other.

Best wishes.

Claire Jones Head teacher



